
Armed Forces Skeet Association, Inc. 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Jacksonville Clay Target Sports Center  

Jacksonville, Florida, 32226 

Tuesday May 16, 2017 

 

 Meeting convened at 8:05pm, Tuesday May 16, 2017 by President Christopher L. Naler. 

 The President called the meeting to order. 

 The reading of the 2016 General Membership Meeting minutes was waived. 

 Motion brought to the floor by Ron Hostinsky; seconded by Michael Giese.   

 

Officers Reports 

 

1. President Christopher Naler 

a. Delivered the “State of the Association” report, including 2017 ASSC attendance. 

A total of 160 shooters attended the shoot, acknowledgement of first-time 

attendance of the Australian Defense Force. 

b. Reminded all members that this is a voting year when elections of Service 

Directors and AFSA Officers would be conducted. 

c. Noted that Zone 9 (AFSA) has grown from 150 members to more than 2000 

presently.  AFSA is now represented by NSSA Board of Director members from 

Zone 4, Zone 6, Zone 7, and Zone 9.   

d. Recognized our newly promoted and promotion selected members: David Guida 

(LTC); and Brian Hill (CWO2). 

e. Concluded by thanking everyone for their attendance, participation and 

assistance. 

2. Vice-President – John Daubenschmidt 

a. Not present. 

3. Treasurer – Andy Ulsher 

a. Gave Treasurer's Report, briefly reviewing the Balance Sheet and Income 

Statement.  He stated a complete copy of the report was posted in the clubhouse 

for all to review prior to the meeting.  The Association is financially sound and 

made approximately $2,000.00 on the past two ASSCs.  There were no questions 

on the Treasurer's Report.   

b. Ken Burns moved to accept the report, Billy D. Williams seconded the motion, 

and it was unanimously approved by the membership.   

c. The Treasurer briefed the membership about raffling a Kolar Arms Prestige grade 

shotgun as an AFSA fundraiser.  The raffle would entail members selling raffle 

tickets to be successful.  The membership liked the idea after discussing the 

topic.  The Treasurer will present the motion to the Board of Directors for 

approval. 

4. Secretary – Darron M. Todd 

a. Thanked Jacksonville Clay Target Sports center for their support during the shoot, 

acknowledging Bud Steil and Steve Johnstone as well as the Manager and 

Grounds maintenance crew. 



b. In response to member requests for gun storage, Secretary assured members that 

gun storage is available at no cost in the club house and in Tim Ward’s Gunsmith 

Shop. 

 

New Business 

1. AFSA Officer Elections 
a. Secretary: Darron M. Todd 

i. Brandon Rys nominated Darron Todd be re-elected as Secretary, motion 

seconded by Ron Hostinsky. 

ii. Darron Todd accepted the nomination; motion passed unanimously. 

b. Treasurer: Andy Ulsher 

i. Dave Wood nominated Andy Ulsher for re-election as Treasurer, motion 

seconded by Ken Wagner. 

ii. Andy Ulsher accepted the nomination; motion passed unanimously. 

c. Vice President: John Daubenschmidt 

i. John Snyder nominated Steve Johnstone for Vice President, motion 

seconded by Sam Armstrong. 

ii. Steve Johnstone accepted the nomination; motion passed unanimously. 

d. President: Chris Naler 

i. Ken Burns nominated Chris Naler for re-election as President, seconded 

by Charles Black.   

ii. Chris Naler accepted the nomination; motion passed unanimously. 

Elections Closed 

2. Presentations of bids for 2018 ASSC 
a. The following bids were presented: 

i. Fairfax Rod & Gun Club, Inc., Fairfax, VA: Presented by John Snyder 

ii. Conservation Park of Virginia, Richmond, VA:  Presented by Pat Knutson 

iii. Blue Rock Skeet and Trap, North Little Rock, AR:  Presented by Clark 

Hartness 

iv. Clark County Shooting Complex, Las Vegas, NV: Presented by Billy D. 

Williams 

v. Tucson Trap and Skeet Club, Tucson, AZ: Presented by Billy D. Williams 

b. Members asked questions regarding AFSA going to a five rotation shoot vice a 

four rotation shoot. 

c. Presenters answered questions asked by various members. 

d. Membership were asked to discuss the bid proposals with their respective 

directors prior to the directors meeting on Wednesday, 17 May 2017. 

e. Presentation of bids closed. 

 

 Being no further business to discuss Michael Lee made the motion to adjourn 

 Motion was seconded by Dave Wood, and passed by the membership. 

 

The General Membership meeting was adjourned at 8:54P.M., 16 May 2016.   

 

Darron M. Todd 

Secretary  


